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Dear Ms Powell
 
Arrangements for Handling Heritage Applications Direction 2015 & 
T&CP (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015 
CHARLES CLORE HOUSE 17 RUSSELL SQUARE LONDON WC1B 5JP
Application No 2017/7013/L
 
Thank you for your letter of 21 December 2017 notifying us of the application for listed building consent relating to the above site.

Historic England’s Advice
Historic England was briefly involved in pre-application discussions regarding the proposed alterations to the Grade II* listed Institute of Education in Bloomsbury.  

We continue to recognise the many positive aspects of this scheme, particularly the general decluttering and celebration of Lasdun’s high quality concrete finishes.  Whilst we recognise the need for external wheelchair access, it is slightly disappointing that our preferred lift location (to the right hand side of the main entry stairs) has not been reflected in the submitted drawings.  We remain of the view that the proposed location would be visually intrusive, causing a small degree of harm to the sculptural qualities of the listed building.

Recommendation
In determining this application, your Authority should be satisfied with the justification provided (NPPF Para 132), and should weigh the harm we have identified against the public benefits of the scheme (NPPF Para 134), which can include the heritage-related public benefits as set out in this letter. 

We therefore enclose the draft letter authorising the granting of consent (draft attached) and have referred the case to National Planning Casework Unit. Subject to the Secretary of State not directing reference of the application to him, they will return the letter of authorisation to you. 
If your authority is minded to grant listed building consent, you will then be able to issue a formal decision. Please send us a copy of your Council’s decision notice in due course. This response relates to listed building matters only. If there are any archaeological implications to the proposals please contact the Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service for further advice (Tel: 020 7973 3712).

Yours sincerely
 
Alasdair Young
Inspector of Historic Buildings and Areas
E-mail: alasdair.young@HistoricEngland.org.uk
Enc: Draft letter of authorisation
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